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THE POLICE BUILDING PROGRAMME IN NORTHERN IRELAND

Thank you for your letter of 17th Pecember which we
discussed briefly when we met on Wednesday. As you know, I
share fully your view of the importance of doing something as
soon as possible to demonstrate our determination on this issue
and I understand that our officials have had further discussions

about the most practical way in which my Department can help.
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although we would expect to bring in some extra specialists. 1In
due course it will also be necessary to bring in a further RE
squadron when the additional squadron currently engaged on the
OP NICCOLA mortar protection programme completes its tour at the
end of February. This work would inevitably involve some
detriment to existing engineer tasks and may well include some
delay to OP NICCOLA - although we will certainly try to minimise

this.

I hope that you will agree that what I have suggested is a
sensible basis on which to proceed and that our officials should
work out a detailed proposal as soon as the RUC have identified
their priorities. I would also hope that we can announce the
measures that we have taken at the appropriate time. Our
officials will be in touch.

<

am sending copies of this letter to the Prime Minister,

Geoffrey Howe, Douglas Hurd, Kenneth Baker and Sir Robert
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